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NOTICE  
 
To:        Irrigation users of Santa Clara Pueblo 
From:  Governor J. Michael Chavarria 
Date:    October 1, 2024 
RE:       Irrigation Ditch Closure 

 
Effective October 7, 2024, the irrigation ditch will be closed for the season. During the 
closure the Special Projects office has contracted Roybal Construction to reline parts of the 
main ditch. 
 
Roybal Construction will be continuing work from 2023 heading south. Existing concrete 
will be removed, and earth work will be needed to install new concrete lining. The 
contractor will need to remove fencing in most areas of your field to fit equipment. They 
are required to reinstall the existing fence once completed. Please be courteous to the 
contractor and allow them access to you assigned property as this project will benefit all 
users.  There will be heavy traffic in the area so, please be mindful.  
 
If you have any issues, please contact the Special Projects Office at 505-692-6309. If you 
have a field in the construction area that needs a headgate replaced or relocated, please 
contact the Special Projects Office.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CC: Mel Tafoya, Tribal Administrator 
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